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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Thursday, December 10, 1998 at 9:00 a.m. in the
Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council members present were: Ralph Groening, Stan Siemens,
Sieg Neumann, Denis Robert, Leo Kornelson, Barry Fraese.

The purpose of this special meeting was to continue and complete
the remainder of the agenda from the December 9, 1998 regular
meeting agenda.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Stan Siemens:
#309/98. Whereas Donald R. R. McKee has made application to
subdivide the SE} of Section 18-6-2 WPM under Planning File
No. 4152-98-4044;
And Whereas this subdivision is to create a 10 acre yard site;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Council of the R. M. of Morris
approves this subdivision subject to the following conditions:
1. That a letter of agreement be entered into involving farming
practices.,
2. That a Variation order be obtained for the 10.0 acre yard
site.
3. That any additional driveway accesses required are to be
at the owners expense.

Carried. For 7

Against 0

Councillor Denis Robert then brought to the table the matter
of the Council Chambers furniture. Council then held a lengthy
discussion on the prospects of having a new Council table and
chairs for the Council Chambers. It was decided to leave the
issue of the table for the time being, but to investigate the
issue of new chairs at the earliest opportunity.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Leo Kornelson:
#310/98. Resolved that we authorize the purchase of a new
computer for the Municipal Office at an estimated cost of
$2,500.00.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Denis Robert:
#311/98. Whereas the Province of Manitoba has established a
Committee concerning the operation of the Red River Floodway
Control Structure;
And Whereas the R. M. of Morris has been requested to appoint
a representative to this Committee;
Therefore Be It Resolved that we now appoint Reeve Herm Martens
as our representative to the Red River Floodway Control Structure
Board.

Carried. For 7

Against 0

Mr. Don Harder, Public Works Foreman, then met with Council.

He informed Council that in 1996, the Municipality was able

to do 77 miles of drainage work, however, the effectiveness

of double shifting the track hoe was brought into question.

In 1997, the Municipality did 450 miles of drainage cleanout
and in 1998 that number was 331 miles of ditch cleanout.

We have very little left for our culvert stock and a 1999 order
should be worked at in the near future so as to obtain the best
pricing available for 1999. He mentioned 3 bridges which are
in need of replacement (McKee, on Cobb Drain & 28/29-5-1W).

We have only 7 bridge planks left and have used a considerable
number in the past 2 years.
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The shop employees are scheduled for lay-off on December 18,
1998 with there remaining the 4 grader operators and Andy
Friesen. After December 18, 1998, the employees would be placed
on 8 hour days and following discussion with Council, it was
decided that overtime would be after 10 hours.

We are currently conducting repairs (wheel bearings) to the
wobbleys and the track hoe also needs a fuel pump.

He mentioned the issue of acquiring a snow blower for the
municipality and the Mr. Ron Wiens has one available for
$3,500.00.

Moved by Sieg Neumann, Seconded by Stan Siemens:
#312/98. Resolved that we authorize the purchase of a snow
blower unit from Mr. Ron Wiens at a cost of $3,500.00.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Council then recessed for lunch at 12:00 noon and reconviened
at approximately 1:10 p.m.

Mr. Don Harder, continued his presentation to Council. The
Hitachi track hoe is in need of a new fuel pump and also one
roller. OQur Cat and dozer would be required to push at the waste
disposal grounds for the winter months but that a unit should
be purchased for that purpose.

We are still having problems with our fuel and having to add
an additive to the fuel. It was decided to have the fuel tested
and that formal contacted be made to Federated Coop.

The fencing at the Disposal Grounds of Lowe Farm and Rosenort
is completed. Buildings for these site was also discussed. For
the Lowe Farm site, it would cost approximately $10,000.00 to
bring hydro into the site. As for buildings, an insulated poly
building (12 x 12) would cost approximately $2,400.00 and a
wood building (12 x 12) (material only) would be $4,400.00.
There was no decision made as to what type of building, however
there is a consensus that structures are needed.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Denis Robert:
#313/98. Whereas the Manitoba Heavy Equipment Construction
has proposed new Equipment Rental Rates;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris does now adopt
these rates as rental charges for our municipal equipment.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

The Municipal Administrator then spent time discussing with
Council their indemnities, rates of claim and what to claim
and in what manner. It was decided by Council that the basic
indemnity would cover the regular meeting of Council and that
all other special meetings of Council would be charged on an
hourly basis. This would provide some uniformity in the method
of claims. As for the issue of cellular phones, there was
considerable discussion on this matter and it was decided that
a majority of use of the cell phone is municipal and also some
hard line phone use is municipal as well. Because of the
difficulty in differentiating cell phone calls, etc. it was
agreed that all cell phone bills would be claimed and that no
hard line phone charges would be claimed.

Moved by Leo Kornelson, Seconded by Barry Fraese:
#314/98. Resolved that Council Members be allowed to claim
their entire cellular phone bill as a municipal expense with
there being no other phone charges.
Carried. For 6
Against 1
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Council then discussed the issue of Sperling Annexation to the
R. M. of Dufferin. An additional petition has been presented
to the R. M. of Dufferin which they have now forwarded a copy
to the R. M. of Morris. The new petition is including an

There is a meeting arranged with the R. M, of Dufferin for
December 17, 1998 at Morris to discuss this issue and the matter
would be left until that time.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#315/98. Resolved that the list of accounts for December 9,
1998 in the amount of $895,101.87 be now approved for payment
plus the following additional account:
Burkes Motel & Diner $66.05
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Leo Kornelson:
#316/98. Resolved that we authorize payment of the fire drills
for the Lowe Farm and Rosenort Fire Departments when such
information is made available.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Leo Kornelson, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#317/98. Resolved that the financial statement for the month
of November, 1998 be now accepted as presented by the Municipal
Administrator.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Councillor Ralph Groening advised Council of issues concerning
the L.U.D. of Rosenort. He felt that a meeting between the I.U.D.
of Rosenort and the Rosenort Dyke Committee should be held
immediately with clarification that the people inside the
existing dyke would also be paying into the new dyke/diversion
structure. There was the matter of how the L.U.D. should operate

operation of the L.U.D. of Rosenort will be determined over
time, however, as most of their expenditures and operations
will be conducted through the Municipality, relative to their
financial plan, the aspect of the Committees operation will

be changing and will likely have a reduced responsibility.
Rosenort expressed a concern of the water pressure from the
P.V.W.C. line, however, there was some uncertainty of the events
or actually the reasons or grounds for the concern.

Councilor Stan Siemens then moved:
That the special meeting be now adjourned at 5:05 p.m.

icipal Administrat?




